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Board of Accountancy 

 
Ac 300, Notice #2024-242 

Summary of Comments on Initial Proposal with Board Responses 
February 4, 2025 

 
Background 
 
The public hearing was held on February 4, 2025 at 10:30 a.m.  Written comments were due by 
February 14, 2025.  No members of the pubic were present to provide testimony.  Written 
testimony is as follows: 
 
Written Comments 
 
Ruth Ellen Whitney, CPA 
Comment:  I strongly disagree with the change form a 3 year renewal period to a 2 year renewal period. 
Response:  The Board referred this comment to the Office of Professional Licensure and Certification as 
this is not within the Board’s authority. 


